

29 November 2021

Excellency,

As informed by my letter dated 6 October 2021, the one-day supporting event as part of the preparatory process for the General Assembly High-level Meeting on Improving Global Road Safety planned for 30 June and 1 July 2022, will take place on 3 December 2021 at the United Nations Headquarters in New York. The meeting will take place in two sessions, from 10:00 a.m. to 01:00 p.m. and 03:00 p.m. to 06:00 p.m, and comprise of an interactive thematic dialogue on investment in road safety, as well as a muti-stakeholder hearing.

The event will provide the international community with an important opportunity to identify strategies for securing short and long term sustainable sources of financing and to discuss the roles and contributions of diverse stakeholders for the implementation of the Global Plan for the Decade of Action fo Road Safety 2021-2030. A summary of the informal one-day supporting event will be be prepared, as part of the preparatory process for the high level meeting.

I take this opportunity to enclose herewith the detailed provisional programme for the event. For further information on the event, kindly contact Mr. Shaoxuan Liu, Adviser, Sustainable Development, at <a href="mailto:shaoxuan.liu@un.org">shaoxuan.liu@un.org</a> and Ms. Feryal Almuharraqi, Advisor on Sustainable Development <a href="mailto:feryal.almuharraqi@un.org">feryal.almuharraqi@un.org</a> in my office.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration.

Abdulla SHAHID

All Permanent Representatives and Permanent Observers to the United Nations New York